
 
 

OFFICER IN CONSULTATION - DIRECTOR - Decision Sheet 
 

Decision:   Tanner Row Advisory Contra-Flow Cycle Lane  No. 358          
Type of Decision: Director OIC                      Key   N Non-Key     Y 
Portfolio Area that decision relates to: 
 Leader   Leisure, Culture & Tourism  
 Transport, Planning & Sus ü  Education, Children and YP  
 Environmental Services   Crime & Stronger Comms  
 Health, Housing & Adult S   Corporate Services  
     
Background include options considered and rejected, and consultation process :    
Not Applicable. 
Implications:  Crime & Disorder x Equalities ü Other: 
Human Resources x Legal ü Highways ü 
Financial ü ITT X Property X 
Decision Date: 20 June 2013 at 11:30 
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Comments/Observations: 
Approval was given at the decision session on 4th December 2012 to advertise 
the Traffic Regulation Order for a proposed contra-flow cycle lane on Tanner Row 
between Rougier Street and North Street, and consult with residents, local 
businesses and relevant road user organisations.  The contra-flow cycle lane 
would allow cyclists to travel against the one way flow of traffic on Tanner Row, 
between Rougier Street and North Street. 
 
Consultation was carried out and one objection was received from a resident on 
Tanner Row raising a number of points.  These have been outlined in the report 
accompanied by the officer comments. 
 
Cabinet Member raised particular concern regarding the safety and considered 
all the evidence base information.  He was reassured that the scheme would be 
closely monitored including another road safety audit soon after the scheme 
becomes operational. 
 



 
 

 
Decision:  Agreed to approve the making of the traffic regulation order advertised 
on the 18th January 2013 permitting cyclists to travel contra-flow (north east) on 
Tanner Row.  This agreement is subject to close monitoring and another road 
safety audit taking place once operational. 
 
 
Decision Made By: Darren Richardson, Director of City and Environmental 
Services with Councillor Dave Merrett, Cabinet Member for Transport, Planning & 
Sustainability. 
Contact Details: Directorate of City & Environmental Services, West Offices 
Tel No: 01904 551330, email: darren.richardson@york.gov.uk  
 

On behalf of:  Darren Richardson, Director of City & Environmental Services 

To be implemented by:   Tom Blair 

On Completion – Signed off by:  
 
 

 
Darren Richardson 
Director of City and Environmental Services 

   Date:  20.06.13 

 


